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March 22, 2012

County of El Dorado

Air Quality Management District

Dave Johnston, Air Pollution Control Officer
330 Fair Lane

Placerville, CA 95667

Re: Funding Agreement 005A-DMV-11/12-BOS
Dear Dave,

This letter is to request a second extension on Funding Agreement 005A-DMYV-11/12-BOS for $119,489 for the
Class II Bikeway on Cameron Park Drive project as outlined in the proposal submitted on March 28, 2011 by the
County of El Dorado Department of Transportation (DOT). Amendment 1, which was approved on June 26, 2012,
extended the Agreement term to June 30, 2013. At this time, DOT is requesting a Second Amendment to this
Agreement to extend the term for an additional 12 months with a new expiration date of June 30, 2014.

Design of this project is currently at 90 percent and construction is anticipated to be completed by this fall (October
2013). We had hoped to bid this project in one construction contract with another Class II bikeway project on
Green Valley Road. In October 2012, we received notification from Caltrans that the Green Valley Road Class II
Bikeway project had been selected for a state Bicycle Transportation Account (BTA) grant. However, we have
been waiting since December 2012 for the fully executed grant agreement from Caltrans, and have been unable to
start the design of the Green Valley Road project until we receive the fully executed BTA grant agreement.

Due to the BTA grant agreement delay, we have decided to proceed with completion of the Cameron Park Drive
project under a separate construction contract. We intend to apply for another AQMD grant and fully intend to
complete the Cameron Park Drive Class II Bikeway project before the next AB2766 DMV funding cycle.

In summary, we are requesting the AQMD submit this request to amend the term of the Agreement referenced
above to its Board for approval. Thank you for your consideration. If you have any questions or need additional
information, please contact Matt Smeltzer at 621-5912 or Anne Novotny at 621-5931.

Sincerely,

il M Hle~

Kimberly A. Kerr, Interim Director
Department of Transportation

cc: Matthew Smeltzer, Deputy Director, Engineering Division
Adam Bane, Senior Civil Engineer
Anne Novotny, Senior Planner
Mike Pavlick, Administrative Services Officer
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